In Memoriam
The last year has ended with a sad news. Professor Gabor Kaley, an internationally well-known scientist, passionately working on the field of microcirculation, passed away on December 16 2011, at an age of 85.
Dr. Kaley had many friends and colleagues at both sides of the Atlantic, and we will all greatly miss him. Please keep him and his family in your thoughts.
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

It is with great sadness that I have to inform you that Tudor Griffith died on November 17th 2011.
10 years or so ago Tudor developed a rare haematological condition. This was being treated pharmacologically, but it was only effective intermittently, most of the time he was having a fortnightly, sometimes weekly, transfusion. Because of this that he was unable to travel as often as he had previously and had to turn down many an offer to attend conferences. Tudor was being treated with view to having a bone marrow transplant, but being immunocompromised, he succumbed to a nasty chest infection and pneumonia.
Tudor was a fiercely private person and there were very few of us privy to this information, it was the way he wanted it, and I’m sorry that this news will have come to you as a shock.
His wife Jayne and their sons Richard (15), Robbie (13) and David (11) and his daughter Kate (23) are being incredibly strong please keep them in your thoughts and prayers.
